From: Brent Card

Sent: August 12, 2024 11:11 AM
To: clerk@hamilton.ca

Subject: Fwd: News articles

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments
Good morning,

Can you please add these two news articles regarding the proposed development at 173-177 Dundas St
E to the agenda for the Aug 13 Planning Committee meeting?

Thank you,
Brent
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Vice President Flight Operations
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Billy Bishop Toronto City Airport
Toronto, Ontario

M5V 1A1

flyporter.com
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Neighbours take fight against Dundas Street
development to city hall

Residents in Waterdown raise issue with proposed
development


https://www.flamboroughtoday.com/local-news/neighbours-take-fight-against-dundas-street-development-to-city-hall-9290000
https://www.chch.com/residents-and-councillor-in-waterdown-concerned-by-housing-developments-location/

Residents in Waterdown raise issue with proposed development
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Residents and councillor in Waterdown
concerned by housing developments
location

August 6, 2024, 8:57 pm
By News Staff

A group of Waterdown residents say a proposed 18-unit townhouse development doesn’t belong in their

neighbourhood.

In 2018, developer Hawk Ridge Homes applied to the City of Hamilton to build an 18-town home unit near

the Waterdown Library.

The developer’s plan to purchase and demolish existing homes to make way for the new units has
sparked significant concern among a group of citizens, who have raised two issues that they believe

make the proposal incompatible with the area.

The first concerns the density of the homes and the plot of land they’re proposed for, and the second

concerns safety.

The residents have pointed out that the proposed placement for the units’ future driveways, which back
directly onto a main street, poses a significant safety risk due to a blind spot that drivers won’t be able

to see.

“The driveway where the proposed development is going to be about twenty metres away from that light
and you can’t event see the driveway until you get close to the light” Brian Peggie, a concerned resident

who lives in the area, said.

Ward 15 Councillor Ted McMeekin supports the Scott Street neighbours in opposing the Dundas Street

development.
In a written statement to CHCH News, McMeekin says the project is incompatible with the community.

He says the area’s topography has raised severe concerns about stormwater runoff and adds that

residents leaving their homes across lanes of heavy traffic “is a very dangerous proposition.”

CHCH News reached out to the developer but did not receive a response in time.

https://www.chch.com/residents-and-councillor-in-waterdown-co...
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Neighbours take fight against Dundas Street
development to city hall

Cara Nickerson
Jul 31,2024 1:45 PM

Neighbours (left to right) Curth Martell, Mary Ann Martell, Kim Parkes-Hallmark, Stephanie Card and Brian Peggie stand near a sign
announcing the Aug. 13 planning meeting where the proposed Dundas Street project will be discussed. | Cara Nickerson

Listen to this article
00:05:06

CORRECTION: A previous version of this story said MHBC Planning bought the homes at 173 and 177

Dundas Street East. MHBC Planning is not the developer. It is a consulting firm assisting the developer,
Hawk Ridge Homes.
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It's no secret that Waterdown is growing, and that growth means more housing.

But a handful of neighbours near a proposed development on Dundas Street say the lot behind their homes
is not the right place for a new townhouse complex.

Hawk Ridge Homes bought the properties at 173 and 177 Dundas St. E. several years ago, where they are
looking at putting in 18 units.

And while the local residents are aware that many new builds face opposition, they say this case is different.

The two large lots at 173 and 177 Dundas St. E are both on a hill, with a four-metre drop from the houses to
the back fence. The homes on the other side of the fence drop down even further.

“I'm sure that there are going to be people who are making this decision who are going to the
NIMBY response, you know. ‘Not in my backyard!" and that's all they're concerned about,” said Curth Martell,
who spoke to FlamboroughToday with wife Mary Ann.

The Martells live at the bottom of the hill, behind where the development will be. Curth said his yard already
floods out when it rains.

“This is completely different. It's not flat land that you're talking about,” said Stephanie Card, whose backyard
faces the side of the potential development.

The homes that will be removed for the development sit atop the hill. Many of the neighbours who oppose
the complex live at the bottom of the hill and, like the Martells, already deal with flooding.

0:00/0:15

The developer's plans, which the neighbours have posted online, show plans to fill in the property and build a
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two-metre tall retaining wall, with another 1.8-metre fence on top of that

“You can imagine how tall this is going to be,” Card said, adding that neighbours have concerns about their
privacy.

Mary Ann Martell has a large garden she worries will not get enough sunlight and will be flooded out if there
are heavy rains like the ones we saw in early July.

It's one of the issues Mary Ann said she has brought up to the city.

“I put that in my email. It is ridiculous,” she said.

Neighbours heading to city hall

Card says she was aware the two homes on Dundas St. E. were sold in 2018, when the neighbourhood first
heard of the planned townhouse complex.

But now the decision is finally going to a debate and vote at city hall on Aug. 13, when the planning committee
is in session.

When it was first announced, then-Ward 15 Coun. Judi Patridge was against the development.

Current Ward 15 Coun. Ted McMeekin said he agrees with the neighbours that 173 and 177 Dundas St. E are
not the right fit for a townhouse development.

“The concerns that have been shared are both extensive and legitimate,” he said.

“The appropriateness of the development on this site is seriously in question with major concerns related to
traffic, parking, safety and, given the topography of the area, potential flooding.”

Development would add traffic to dangerous intersection

Adding 18 units to the neighbourhood means more traffic at an intersection that is already busy, noted
neighbour Brain Peggie.

“It's a dangerous intersection now because people are running red lights there all the time,” he said.

Dundas Street East is a busy, main thoroughfare with a 60 km/h speed limit, which Peggie said people often
exceed. It is also at the highest point in Waterdown, on a hill, which also increases the risk of accidents. The
townhouse complex's driveways would enter and exit onto Dundas Street East, very close to the intersection
and near the top of a blind hill.

“It's a big long run in each direction, so it's not like it's a stop and go traffic. By the time they get to that light,
people are already speeding,” he said.
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With Guy B. Brown Elementary is so close, Card said adding more traffic to the area could be a recipe for
disaster.

“Everyone in the neighbourhood knows you have to count to at least four or five before you proceed to make
sure everyone's actually stopping, because people run the red light all the time. Children crossing have almost
been hit several times,” she said.

The neighbours plan to bring up these points at the city planning meeting on August 13, when the committee
decides whether to approve the development and pass the final decision on to city council.

Mary Ann Martell fears a new townhouse complex will overshadow her garden and flood her backyard. Cara Nickerson

Add to the story Have a story idea? Letter to the editor Report a mistake
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About the Author: Cara Nickerson

Cara Nickerson is a reporter for FlamboroughToday, covering the news that matters most to our
community.

Read more
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